
December 3, 2003 
 
 
Mr. Abraham Foxman 
National Director 
Anti-Defamation League 
823 United Nations Plaza 
New York, NY 10017 
 
Dear Mr. Foxman: 
  
I am dismayed and quite frankly confused that the ADL's web site has once again 
targeted Mr. Robert Schulz and We the People Foundation under "Upcoming Extremist 
Events." The theme for our convention in January is the First Amendment: Our right to 
petition with redress of grievance, the history of the petition process and government's 
obligation to respond. 
  
We fail to comprehend why this subject matter should bring such a vitriolic attack on Mr. 
Schulz and the Foundation as to list, not only the convention, but his upcoming speech in 
Chicago as an "extremist" activity. Equally confusing is the outright slander and 
defamation of character towards myself, Mr. Joseph Banister and Robert Schulz on your 
web site. Our names are prominently displayed on a page which depicts horrible images 
of skin heads and hate. 
  
Neither myself, Mr. Schulz nor Mr. Banister belong to any extremist group. None of us 
have ever participated in or belonged to any group that exhibits hate towards individuals 
of the Jewish faith. Neither do we speak at any events rooted in bigotry or have any of us 
ever written a single negative word regarding individuals of the Jewish faith. We find 
discrimination and bigotry in any form just as heinous as you do, yet for some reason, we 
have been targeted by your organization as extremists. 
  
Mr. Foxman, it is the duty and responsibility of every American to deal with tyranny 
when a government becomes heavy handed. It is very patriotic to question laws that are 
unconstitutional, whether that law deals with taxation or any abuse of authority under the 
color of law. Because we deal only in issues of the law, it is even more perplexing why 
we have been targeted by the ADL. I hope you believe as we do, that all Americans 
should benefit from honest servant government. Additionally, we continue to wonder 
what questioning unconstitutional laws has to do with extremism in America and anti-
Jewish sentiment? We can see absolutely no rational connection. 
  
It is for the reasons stated above, that I would like to extend a sincere invitation for you 
and to your Director of Research, Mr. Pitcavage, to attend, as our guests, this upcoming 
convention at the Crystal City Marriott in January.  
 
We would welcome the opportunity for you to come and see first hand the fine people 
who are standing up for the rights of everyone – regardless of their religion or political 



affiliation. We are not affected by the changing winds of politics, we focus only on the 
law.  
 
By attending the convention, I think you will see for yourself that our mission and 
purpose is a noble one and that our only goal is constitutional governance carried out in 
decency and good order. 
  
I look forward to hearing from you in the near future. 
  

Sincerely, 
  
 
 

Devvy Kidd 
 
 

 


